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Plain language summary

Women who are pregnant or who have given birth in the previous 6 weeks are at increased risk of 
developing blood clots that can cause serious illness or death. Small doses of blood thinners given 

by injection are safe in pregnancy and can reduce the risk of blood clots, but they can slightly increase 
the risk of bleeding. Healthcare professionals use risk assessment tools to decide if a woman is at high 
risk of blood clots and should be offered blood thinners. We wanted to find out what research would be 
useful to help them make better decisions.

We reviewed previous research to establish which risk assessment tools are best at predicting who will 
have a blood clot. We then created a mathematical model to predict what would happen when using 
different risk assessment tools to decide who should be offered blood thinners, both during pregnancy 
and after giving birth. We found that there was a lot of uncertainty about which women should be 
offered blood thinners. This was mainly because there have only been a few small studies comparing 
blood thinners to no treatment in pregnant women or women who have recently given birth.

We estimated the value of future studies comparing blood thinners to no treatment, in groups of women 
with different risk factors, by predicting what information we would gain and how this would be used to 
improve decisions about using blood thinners. To find out whether these studies would be acceptable 
and feasible, we held workshops with women who have experienced a blood clot or have been offered 
blood thinners and surveyed healthcare professionals. We found that a study in obese women who have 
recently given birth would have substantial value and may be more acceptable than a study in pregnant 
women with a previous blood clot.
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